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February 20, 2009
SPP is planning the implementation of a new OASIS application in early June of 2009. SPP is converting from the current Areva OASIS application to OATI’s webOASIS and webTrans applications.  Please refer to the following attached document for an impact overview of this release.  You will also find this document online at the following location: http://www.spp.org/publications/OASIS%20User%20Impact%20RTO%20CWG.pdf
You may refer to the Change Working Group Project Documentation; Oasis Compliance folder for additional information.  We will continue to post information about this release in this location.

Update: March 10, 2009

Due to the current Standards and Communication Protocols for OASIS, the limitation on the length of sources and sinks used on OASIS requests is 14 characters. The current SPP OASIS allows source/sinks containing more than 14 characters to be used. Any reservation that is active after June 1, 2009, that contains a source or sink comprised of more than 14 characters will need to be revised to comply with the protocol in order to allow for the transition to the new system. Also, any sources or sinks currently available on the SPP OASIS that contain greater than 14 characters will no longer be reservable and must be replaced by protocol compliant source/sinks. There are several different options to comply with this new requirement:

1. If the BA wishes to keep the OASIS source/sink, tag source/sink, and SPP Market settlement location consistent with each other using a predetermined naming convention, the BA may need to revise the naming convention to allow for all source/sinks to contain 14 characters or less. These settlement location revisions must conform with the current SPP Market registration processes which require the requested change to be submitted to SPP no later than 45 days prior to the effective date of the change.

2. A PSE/SPP Transmission Customer/BA may register through NERC TSIN a new, less than 14 character name to replace any source/sink that exceeds the limitation for use on the OASIS and/or tagging. Consistent with TSIN registered service points, this process would require approval by the BA in which the source/sink is located. Acceptable new sources and sinks that will be used in tagging must be mapped to currently SPP Market registered settlement locations as well as added to the OASIS source/sink list, mapping files, electrical equivalence table, and loss and price matrix files.

3. A PSE/SPP Transmission Customer/BA may propose the use of a non-TSIN registered source or sink that would comply with the 14 character limitation for use on OASIS transmission service requests only. This unregistered source/sink would be sent to SPP to be added to the OASIS source/sink list, mapping files, electrical equivalency table, and loss and price matrix files. The need to map this source to a settlement location would not be present because this new source/sink would not be used on tags and therefore does not need to be mapped to a SPP Market registered settlement location.

See “Source/Sink FAQs” OASIS posting for more information.
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